

**Monadnock Regional School District  
Extra-Curricular Committee Meeting Minutes  
November 10, 2022  
SAU Conference Room/Zoom Meeting  
Swanzey, NH**

**Members Present:** Eric Stanley, Dan LeClair. **Absent:** Brian Bohannon

**Also Present:** F. Ashworth, Director of After School Program via Zoom and L. Aivaliotis, Recording Secretary.

**1. Public Comments:** E. Stanley explained he had talked to M. Divens regarding the tennis courts. She was going to attend the meeting via Zoom to discuss this issue but is not on yet.

**2. Approval of the ECC Meeting Minutes: MOTION:** D. LeClair **MOVED** to approve the October 6, 2022 ECC Meeting Minutes as presented. **SECOND:** E. Stanley **VOTE:** Unanimous for those present. **Motion passes.**

**3. New Business:**

**a. Student Code of Conduct:** E. Stanley mentioned that B. Bohannon had brought this issue up at the last meeting. He said that J. Rathbun is not in attendance and does not know where this was left. It would be a good idea to speak to J. Rathbun and T. Cote about this issue.

**b. Other New Business:** There is no new business at this time.

**4. Old Business:**

**a. Afterschool Program:** F. Ashworth explained that there are 60 children in the program at Cutler and MTC and there are 50 children at Troy and Emerson. The program at the middle school has started. Currently, there is no Site Coordinator. She and Nick, the overall program coordinator, are running the program. There are 38 students signed up. That would be 15% of the Middle School students. There is time for homework support. The Middle School Program is run differently than the elementary programs. The students choose what club they would like to attend afterschool. They do not sign up for 5 days, they are able to pick a club and participate when they want. This week the students had a cooking club among other clubs. E. Stanley asked F. Ashworth to mention to T. Cote about the homework support for the athletes. F. Ashworth mentioned that there is every kind of social group in attendance. The students want to be at the program and they are all awesome. She explained that she needs to start focusing on the Advisory Board. Her number 1 focus is the program and to make sure the kids are happy. She explained that the members on the advisory board have been chosen. She needs to schedule a meeting. E. Stanley suggested coming up with a

mission statement, goals and creating roles for the meeting. She would suggest a meeting between Thanksgiving and Christmas. The grant requires that at the elementary sites there are 50 students per day and there are at least. F.Ashworth explained that Emerson is up for a new grant. She said she was on the phone with the State as an advocate for the funding. This is the only program in the area and it is a free program. **F.Ashworth leaves.**

**b. Husky Non-Sport Hall of Fame-Set up meeting with Student Govt:** E. Stanley suggested that he and D. LeClair attend the next Student Government meeting to discuss this issue.

**c. Championship/Awards/Coach of the Year-Record keeping:** E.Stanley explained that the District has this information and we need to put it on the website. He will ask Alumni by posting the request on the Alumni Facebook to see if they have any of this information. The information can be current and past. He said he had received a box of newspaper clippings from an alumni. He will get that information on the website.

**d. Expanding Extracurricular participation:** The committee will leave this on the agenda.

**e. Stipends:** J.Rathbun has that information but is not in attendance. This will be discussed at the next ECC meeting.

**f. District Artwork Scholarship:** E. Stanley explained a scholarship from the Board has to be in the form of a bond. This is not the year for this bond when the Board will be asking for a bond for the Elementary School Renovation Project. The committee would like to do it as a recognition award and expand later. The committee will have to decide how to apply, get criteria and then go out and get the funds. The committee would like to take this to the Student Government and ask for their input.

**g. Upcoming Facility Projects:** There are no upcoming facilities projects.

**5. Second Public Comments:** There were no public comments.

**6. Setting next meeting date and agenda:** The committee will meet on December 1, 2022.

**7. Motion to Adjourn: MOTION:** D. LeClair **MOVED** to adjourn the meeting at 6:29 PM. **SECOND:** E. Stanley **VOTE:** Unanimous for those present. **Motion passes.**

Respectfully submitted,  
Laura L. Aivaliotis  
MRSD Recording Secretary